Idaho Association of Health Underwriters

Board of Trustees Meeting

September 7th 2022
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Nathan Semons, Ernie Kroll, Dawna Aragon, Knute Kleven, Phaedra Anderson, Terrie Trevino, Rhonda Bartholomew, Sandi Daley, Brad Miles and Wendy Leatham
BOARD MEMBERS EXCUSED: Guy Stubbs, Stacie Anthony, Pedro Rojas, Brett Thomas, Steve Moore, 

Malia Rogers, Angie Jackson, Korey Ashton, Lisa Wilson, and Roxanne Christensen.
GUESTS PRESENT: Benn Brocksome
Assignments:
· Wendy – email out 2023 sponsorship packages to potential sponsors next month
Meeting called to order at 10:00am
Reading of NAHU Anti-Trust Statement

Associations are subject to strict scrutiny under antitrust laws because an association is, by its nature, a group of competitors joined together for a common business purpose. The antitrust laws require companies to make certain decisions by themselves, not in conjunction with competitors. Therefore, associations and their members must proceed with extreme caution in certain area of activity to insure against violation of the antitrust laws. Discussions of current or future prices or commissions and refusing to deal with or boycotting any insurance carrier are among a number of areas specifically prohibited by the anti-trust laws and will not be permitted in today’s meetings.
1. Roll Call 
2. Review previous action items 
3. President’s Report – Nathan Semons, IAHU President
a. Upcoming Events
· Day on the Hill w/ NAIFA (Monday, Feb. 6, 2023)

· Capitol Conference (February 26 – March 1, 2023) Washington, DC

· Local Chapter Charity Events (February – March 2023)

· IAHU Health Symposium / CE Course (April 19-20, 2023) Galaxy Event Center
b. 2023 Sponsors
· Blue Cross of Idaho has committed to continuing their Platinum sponsorship for another five year term. Updated contract has been sent to them for signature.
· Send out updated 2023 sponsorship packages to potential sponsors next month.
c. Review Travel Reimbursement P&P – we will review this next month.
4. Reports
a. Secretary’s Report – Stacie Anthony, IAHU Secretary/Treasurer

· There were not enough board members on the call to hold a vote. We will review the July strategic planning meeting minutes, leadership training minutes and media training minutes next month.

b. Treasurer’s Report – Stacie Anthony, IAHU Secretary/Treasurer

· There were not enough board members on the call to hold a vote. We will review the 2022-2023 proposed budget next month.

· There were not enough board members on the call to hold a vote. We will review the August financial reports next month.

· Reminder: Tax returns for state and local chapters are due November 15th
5. Committee Reports
a. Membership / Retention Report – Knute Kleven, Dawna Aragon
· Knute mentioned that TVAHU is holding a monthly membership orientation meeting for new members. Anyone who would like to attend is welcome. A discussion followed regarding the other local chapters being able to piggyback off of this meeting and receive points for the Pacesetter award. It was determined that this is possible as long as each chapter membership chair does whatever work is necessary to qualify for awards. They can still piggyback off of the TVAHU meeting, but each local membership chair would need to attend, take their own notes, send out the invites to their chapter, etc.
b. Awards Report – Terrie Trevino
· Terrie will go over the Landmark award feedback at the next board meeting.
c. Professional Development Report– Steve Moore, Malia Rogers
d. Communications Report – Brett Thomas, IAHU Communications Chair
e. HUPAC Report – Rhonda Bartholomew, IAHU HUPAC Chair 
f. Media Relations Report – Pedro Rojas, IAHU Media / Social Media Chair 
g. Legislative Report – Phaedra Anderson, Benn Brocksome
· Special Legislative Session- see attached report
· Day on the Hill – Feb. 6th 2023

· The Lincoln Auditorium and Crystal Ballroom are reserved 
h. Symposium Report – Ernie Kroll, IAHU President-Elect / Symposium Chairperson

· First symposium planning meeting will be on September 28th @ 10:00am MT. Those on the committee so far are: Ernie, Dawna, Nathan, Rhonda, Terrie, Guy, Knute and Wendy. Please let Ernie know if you are interested in being on the planning committee.
6. Local Chapter Reports
a. Treasure Valley AHU – Lisa Wilson, TVAHU President
b. Southern Idaho AHU – Sandi Daley, SIAHU President 
c. North Idaho AHU – Brad Miles, NIAHU President
· Brad opened a discussion about a possible collaboration between the local chapters. Mainly because the smaller chapters have so few members that many of the board positions are not filled, or filled by the same people each year. Looking for ways to work together and still provide quality meetings.
d. Eastern Idaho AHU – Roxanne Christensen, EIAHU President
7. New Business
a. State Dues Increase - Since there were not enough board members on the call to vote, this was sent out for an email vote. Ernie Kroll made a motion for an IAHU State dues increase of $4 per year (from $70 to $74). Dawna Aragon seconded the motion. Motion passed. Ernie and Nathan will work with NAHU to submit the necessary paperwork by the Sept. 30th deadline.

8. Closing comments 

Meeting adjourned at 11:20am
